Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group

Minutes of General Meeting

Tuesday 10 December 2013 at 7.00 pm

The Health Centre, Bradford on Avon, BA15 1DQ

1.
Welcome and Introduction
Sue Walters, PPG Chairman, welcomed everyone to the December 2013 general meeting of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. 

Apologies were received from:
Anne Fulton; Denise Savage; Janet Broad; Jean Smith; Rosemary Burgess. 
2.
Previous Minutes of PPG AGM of 10 September 2013

The minutes of the last PPG general meeting (AGM) in September were accepted. 
Proposed Alan Fox; seconded Anne Riley.
3.
PPG Business

3.1
Flu Clinics
Sue Walters gave an update on the Flu clinics held recently, she said these had run very well and thanked all the volunteers involved for their good work. The Practice also gave thanks for the valuable help given by the volunteers.
3.2
Update on finances

Jen Andrews, Hon Treasurer, gave an update on the PPG finances. The balance of the PPG fund at present is £1,142.94. There has been no expenditure since the last meeting.
3.3
Ideas for equipment purchases by the PPG

A discussion was held about items considered useful for the patients’ care. The Practice will produce a list of suitable equipment to buy.
3.4
Ideas for future meetings and events

An analysis of the patients’ suggestions was published after the last PPG general meeting. The topics were ranked for preference with the top four topics as follows: the first choice on the list was the topic of heart disease; the second choice of topic was dementia - diagnosis, treatment and care; third was men’s health; fourth was cancer - diagnosis and successful treatment. These topics will be used for the talks at next year’s quarterly meetings. 
The first PPG general meeting in 2014, on the 18th March, will include a talk from a speaker about heart disease and the next meeting in June 2014 will have a speaker give a talk about dementia including Alzheimer’s. 
It was decided that the format for the general meetings in future will be:
The speaker will give a talk lasting for 30 minutes at the beginning of the meeting followed by the PPG items of business and the practice news. It was felt this would make the meeting flow more easily and enable the time scale of the meeting, which will last from 7.00pm to 8.30pm.
3.5
Suggestion boxes in waiting rooms
Mike Nolan, PPG Committee, provided an update on the suggestions given by the patients, 34 have been received so far, some examples are included below: 

· Patients had difficulty using the chair at the blood pressure machine.

- Action and solution: a chair with arms is now in place.

· Difficulty of getting an appointment 

- this is being addressed by practice

· Telephones - waiting times for answer

- this is being addressed by practice

· Music played considered too loud / wrong type. 

Action: the Health Centre website offers an opportunity to vote on this matter; access to the survey is via a link on the rolling notice board section of the practice website.
· Waiting times for the start of appointment at surgery

- this is being addressed by practice

· Praise for staff mentioned in some suggestions  
- welcomed by the practice
All suggestions are being considered by the practice.  Details about the suggestions from the patients and practice information concerning these will be given at future PPG meetings.
3.6
Contacts with outside organisations

Senior Citizens Forum
An update about the Senior Citizens Forum was given by Mike Darlow. 
The Bradford on Avon Neighbourhood Friends Scheme involving churches, LINK, carers’ organisations, the PPG and the Forum etc will have a meeting to initiate the pilot of the scheme. The pilot will start in the Avonfield area and volunteers will be recruited for this. 

He also talked about the problems with delays in local authority assessments for care and the blue badge scheme. These items were mentioned at the last Clinical Commissioning Group meeting. Anyone with information and concerns should contact Mike Darlow. 
Also described were the latest news of the CQC inspections and patient experience reviews at the RUH. There will be a “Meeting the RUH” session on 19 February 2014, at the United Church, Bradford on Avon at 2.30 p.m. for an open meeting with senior RUH staff. 
Rod Hutchen is organising a trip to see the independent living centre in Semington, any one interested in attending should contact him. 

LINK

LINK information is now on the screen in the surgery waiting room, Janet Broad, LINK and PPG committees, has thanked the Health Centre for arranging this. LINK is still looking for more drivers and co-ordinators for this valuable service, interested people to contact LINK.
Royal United Hospital, Bath
Mike Nolan gave an update about activities of the Royal United Hospital, Bath. 

A program “Caring for You”, concerning eye health and operations, is being conducted at the moment at the hospital.  On 27 November the RUH gave an ophthalmology presentation to members of the Trust.

Mike encouraged people to join the Friends of RUH which is becoming a popular and interesting forum for patients. The next meeting at the RUH will be in January, details will be put on the practice website.

4.
Practice News

4.1
Care Data system

Michelle Coleman gave information about the Care Data system, she described what was involved, opt out options, difference from the Summary Care record of 2 years ago and the uses the information will be put to by the Health & Social Care Information Centre (HSCIC). Leaflets and forms were distributed to the patients. The Practice proposes to hold 3 or 4 drop in sessions about the care data and requested PPG volunteers to help with leaflets etc.
4.2
SWOT analysis of the Practice

There then followed a practical exercise, a SWOT analysis of the service provided by the practice, with patients having round table discussions and noting down ideas. 
Results of this exercise will be collated by the practice and feedback will be given to the patients at the next PPG meeting on 18 March 2014. 
(blank analysis form attached for patients) 
4.3
Feedback from the Practice about the PPG Committee discussion paper

The feedback from the practice about the PPG Committee discussion paper “21 Ways to Thrive” will be given at future PPG meetings. Items 1 to 5 of the paper will be discussed at the 18 March 2014 meeting with further items to be discussed in subsequent PPG meetings.
5.
Any other business

5.1
The Leg Club will commence on 6th February 2014. Sessions will be held 10 am 

to 1 pm every Thursday at Wiltshire Heights Care Home, Bradford on Avon. 
All are encouraged to be involved with this community initiative.
5.2
Fraudulent phone calls to obtain the details of patients’ bank accounts are still happening in this area. Patients are asked to be vigilant.
5.3
A new care home, Wiltshire Heights, has opened in Bradford on Avon. 
Derek Glover is organising a PPG Committee visit to the care home in January.
6.
Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 18 March 2014, 7.00pm, Health Centre, B o A. 
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